

Devotion Guidelines:

1. Keep it short and interactive

2. Read the Scripture passage together with each person reading a verse 3. Ask questions about each verse

4. Ask each child how they will apply what they have learned from the verses. (Even your young children) You, as a parent, also share what you will apply. Remember that Bible study is for application and transformation not just for information.)

5. Pray together as a family (You and your children can take turns praying) - For each other's requests

- To ask for God's help to apply what you have learned

Read Together: Acts 6:5, 8-15, 7:51-60

⁵ "... and they chose Stephen, a man full of faith and of the Holy Spirit,...⁸ And Stephen, full of grace and power, was performing great wonders and signs among the people. ⁹ But some men ... rose up and argued with Stephen. ¹⁰ But they were unable to cope with the wisdom and the Spirit with which he was speaking.¹¹ Then they secretly induced men to say, "We have heard him speak blasphemous words against Moses and against God."¹² And they stirred up the people, the elders and the scribes, and they came up to him and dragged him away and brought him before the Council. ¹³ They put forward false witnesses who said, "This man incessantly speaks against this holy place and the Law; ¹⁴ for we have heard him say that this Nazarene, Jesus, will destroy this place and alter the customs which Moses handed down to us."¹⁵ And fixing their gaze on him, all who were sitting in the Council saw his face like the face of an angel.

⁵¹ "You men who are stiff-necked and uncircumcised in heart and ears are always resisting the Holy Spirit; you are doing just as your fathers did. ⁵² Which one of the prophets did your fathers not persecute? They killed those who had previously announced the coming of the Righteous One, whose betrayers and murderers you have now become; ⁵³ you who received the law as ordained by angels, and yet did not keep it." ⁵⁴Now when they heard this, they were cut to the quick, and they began gnashing their teeth at him. ⁵⁵ But being full of the Holy Spirit, he gazed intently into heaven and saw the glory of God, and Jesus standing at the right hand of God; ⁵⁶ and he said, "Behold, I see the heavens opened up and the Son of Man standing at the right hand of God." ⁵⁷ But they cried out with a loud voice, and covered their ears and rushed at him with one impulse. ⁵⁸ When they had driven him out of the city, they began stoning him; and the witnesses laid aside their robes at the feet of a young man named Saul. ⁵⁹ They went on stoning Stephen as he called on the Lord and said, "Lord Jesus, receive my spirit!"⁶⁰ Then falling on his knees, he cried out with a loud voice, "Lord, do not hold this sin against them!" Having said this, he fell asleep.

engage family

Devotion Guidelines:

- 1. Keep it short and interactive
- 2. Read the Scripture passage together with each person reading a verse 3. Ask guestions about each verse

4. Ask each child how they will apply what they have learned from the verses. (Even your young children) You, as a parent, also share what you will apply. Remember that Bible study is for application and transformation not just for information.)

- 5. Pray together as a family (You and your children can take turns praying) - For each other's requests
 - To ask for God's help to apply what you have learned

Read Together: Acts 6:5, 8-15, 7:51-60

⁵ "... and they chose Stephen, a man full of faith and of the Holy Spirit,...⁸ And Stephen, full of grace and power, was performing great wonders and signs among the people. ⁹ But some men ... rose up and argued with Stephen. ¹⁰ But they were unable to cope with the wisdom and the Spirit with which he was speaking. ¹¹ Then they secretly induced men to say, "We have heard him speak blasphemous words against Moses and against God."¹² And they stirred up the people, the elders and the scribes, and they came up to him and dragged him away and brought him before the Council. ¹³ They put forward false witnesses who said, "This man incessantly speaks against this holy place and the Law; ¹⁴ for we have heard him say that this Nazarene, Jesus, will destroy this place and alter the customs which Moses handed down to us."¹⁵ And fixing their gaze on him, all who were sitting in the Council saw his face like the face of an angel.

⁵¹ "You men who are stiff-necked and uncircumcised in heart and ears are always resisting the Holy Spirit; you are doing just as your fathers did. ⁵² Which one of the prophets did your fathers not persecute? They killed those who had previously announced the coming of the Righteous One, whose betrayers and murderers you have now become; ⁵³ you who received the law as ordained by angels, and yet did not keep it." 54 Now when they heard this, they were cut to the quick, and they began gnashing their teeth at him. ⁵⁵ But being full of the Holy Spirit, he gazed intently into heaven and saw the glory of God, and Jesus standing at the right hand of God; ⁵⁶ and he said, "Behold, I see the heavens opened up and the Son of Man standing at the right hand of God." 57 But they cried out with a loud voice, and covered their ears and rushed at him with one impulse. ⁵⁸ When they had driven him out of the city, they began stoning him; and the witnesses laid aside their robes at the feet of a young man named Saul. ⁵⁹ They went on stoning Stephen as he called on the Lord and said, "Lord Jesus, receive my spirit!"⁶⁰ Then falling on his knees, he cried out with a loud voice, "Lord, do not hold this sin against them!" Having said this, he fell asleep.

Talk Together:

- 1. Based on verses 5 and 8, list the characteristics of Stephen. What does it mean to be full of the Holy Spirit?
- 2. How did Stephen face opposition in verses 9 -10? What was the reaction of the people based on the succeeding verses?
- 3. In verses 51-53 Do you think it would have been easy for Stephen to speak these words to Jesus' enemies? How was Stephen able to say those truthful words with such courage? How did the people respond?
- 4. As Stephen was being stoned, how would you describe his response? How is he able to do this?

Conviction:

To live a full life is to live a life filled with the Holy Spirit.

Application:

How is God using your life to fulfill His purpose in You? What stops you from living your life to the full?

Pray Together:

Heavenly Father, help us to devote ourselves wholly to you. By the power of the Holy Spirit, we want to live fully by becoming who you want us to be and do what you want us to do. In Jesus Name, Amen.

Talk Together:

- 1. Based on verses 5 and 8, list the characteristics of Stephen. What does it mean to be full of the Holy Spirit?
- 2. How did Stephen face opposition in verses 9 -10? What was the reaction of the people based on the succeeding verses?
- 3. In verses 51-53 Do you think it would have been easy for Stephen to speak these words to Jesus' enemies? How was Stephen able to say those truthful words with such courage? How did the people respond?
- 4. As Stephen was being stoned, how would you describe his response? How is he able to do this?

Conviction:

To live a full life is to live a life filled with the Holy Spirit.

Application:

How is God using your life to fulfill His purpose in You? What stops you from living your life to the full?

Pray Together:

Heavenly Father, help us to devote ourselves wholly to you. By the power of the Holy Spirit, we want to live fully by becoming who you want us to be and do what you want us to do. In Jesus Name, Amen.